
                              LAWRENCEVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
                                              SPECIAL MEETING 
                                                  JULY 22, 2002 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
President Marian Russell called the Special Meeting of the Lawrenceville 
Borough Council to order at 6:40 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL  
Council Members:      Mayor: 
Mildred Bliss       Bryce Taft 
Melvin Davis 
William Dincher 
Al Losey       Chief of Police: 
Eugene Pondo, III      Walter Beach 
Marian Russell 
 
Absent:       Secretary: 
Ed Lockhart       Darcy Wood 
 
 
Visitors: 
Ruth Stevens      Mary Davis 
Bill Foster       Lloyd Butler 
Donna Blend       Al Tillinghast 
 
Marian Russell opened the two bids we received for the paving of Academy 
Street.  
Glenn O. Hawbaker, Inc submitted a bid for $40,880.00. 
A. L. Blades & Sons, Inc. submitted a bid for $19,300.00. 
There was a discussion on each bid. Al Losey made a motion to accept the bid 
from Blades, seconded by Gene Pondo. Motion carried by roll call vote with all 
members present voting yea.  Al will contact them. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
There was a discussion with Lloyd Butler and Bill Foster, from the Lawrence 
Township, pertaining to the lighting for the proposed S.R. 49 /S.R. 6015 
Interchange. A letter will be sent to the local businesses asking if they would be 
willing to share in this added expense until the state would take over the cost. 
This was tabled till the next meeting.  
 
Walt Beach voiced several complaints pertaining to the construction and building 
permit for the addition of the Calvary UMC. 

- Building plans not in the office 
- Working from sunrise to sunset 
- Working on Sundays 



- How did the building get there in that orientation and that big and get 
approved by council 

- Suppose to have a front yard of 50’ and if it’s a corner lot, its 50’ on both 
streets 

- Building not to cover more than 40% of the lot- covers 80-90% 
- Lot faces State Street not Franklin Street 
- Valuation of his property has decreased and probability of selling his lot is 

0% 
- Buffer strip- 10 ft. evergreens to keep residential area from being exposed 

to a quasi public building, a group of 2 or more 
- Totally deceiving picture church sent around 
 
Marian called Pastor Gary Weaver explaining there were some complaints 
voiced and he sent some representatives from the church to answer any 
questions. Council will look into the complaints and discuss this at the next 
meeting. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion was made to adjourn at 8:53 p.m. by Al Losey, seconded by Gene 
Pondo. All were in favor and no one was opposed. 
 
Minutes were taken and prepared by: 
Darcy Wood 
-       

 
 
 
 


